



# AllgmedNews

For cooperating partners, academic training practices and interested people

29<sup>th</sup> edition - July 2018

General practice and health service research news from the Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine at the Jena University Hospital

# **Teaching News**

#### Visiting Lecturers of General Medical Sciences

Without the support and the participation of more than 240 training practices all over Thuringia, it would be impossible to fulfil our academic tasks. Since 2017, highly motivated GP trainers have been working as visiting lecturers. Together, we regularly discuss the innovative concepts and advancement of teaching. For example, we revised the practical year logbook and an elective for medical students in their first years at medical school. Our special thanks for their effort go to:

Dr. C. Fleischhauer (Jena), Dr. J. Henße (Camburg), Dr. A. Hoffmann (Erfurt), Dr. V. Kielstein (Jena), Dr. J. Lipfert (Wutha-Farnroda), Dr. A. Rommel (Mechterstädt), Dr. K. Stengler (Kahla), Dr. R. Wolter (Camburg), and Dr. U. Zitterbart (Kranichfeld).

Contact: Inga.Petruschke@med.uniiena.de

#### Specialist Training in General Medicine: Seminar Schedule Completed

The cooperation partners of *Kompetenzzentrum Weiterbildung Thüringen* (Thuringia Competence Centre of Primary Care) have prepared a two-year curriculum for the tutorial programme: the topics of medical expertise, communication and practice management will be dealt with on 16 workshop days in a 60:40 ratio. One focus during the definition of topics was on the selection of practice-oriented and immediately applicable topics for future general practitioners. The curriculum will be implemented in 2019. Our thanks for the constructive cooperation go to KV Thüringen, LÄK Thüringen and Ms Stula. Contact: Anja.Meier@med.uni-jena.de

since 2018 teaching in the last year of training is applied according to the standards. The training of students in their last year of medical school is improved by regular feedback talks on the learning progress between the medical student trainer and the student; the talks are documented in the PJ logbook. A companion booklet containing all relevant details on the elective period will be given to both students and medical student trainers. If you are interested in an elective period for the final clinical year or being a teaching practice for PJ students, please mail to: allgemeinmedizin@med.uni-jena.de.

Contact: Inga.Petruschke@med.uni-jena.de

# Dear family doctors and internists working as family doctors,

In the previous issue of our newsletter we asked you to participate in the nationwide survey regarding palliative care and prescriptions by family doctors which we carry out within the scope of SAVOIR, the collaborative research project (evaluation of SAPV\* guidelines: outcomes, interaction, regional differences). The family doctors were selected randomly; they received a 6-page questionnaire. \*SAPV: Spezialisierte Ambulante Palliativversorgung = Specialised outpatient palliative care

For all 8 KV (health insurance) regions selected, the data collection is largely completed. Family doctors in Thuringia finished first place with a response rate of 26.1% (followed by Saxony-Anhalt with 22.4%, Bavaria 20.3%, Lower Saxony 19.5%, Schleswig-Holstein 28.87%, Hesse 16.1%, Westphalia-Lippe 15.9%, and Berlin 12.7%) (updated: 27 June 2018).

Further steps are now the reading of the questionnaires and the statistical evaluation. First findings will be presented during the annual meeting of German College of General Practitioners and Family Physicians in Innsbruck from 13-15 September 2018.

Contact: Kathleen.Stichling@med.uni-jena.de

We look forward to seeing you there!

#### Dear reader,

Changes form part of life – also that of our Institute. As already announced in our previous newsletter, I was appointed Acting Head of the Institute as of 1 April after Prof. Vollmar's departure. I am very much looking forward to my new role and the successful cooperation with all current and future partners in the fields of teaching and research.

I am glad to say that there is consistency in the further staffing and content-related work of the Institute; this facilitates a reliable continuation and advancement of our current teaching and research projects.

This newsletter provides you with latest reports from teaching and research. Specifically, I recommend the current programme of this year's "Thuringia Day of Primary Care" which also marks the Institute's 10-year anniversary. The anniversary will be celebrated with a ceremonial act and you are cordially invited to attend.

The Institute's staff and I hope you will enjoy the newsletter.

With kind regards,



**Dr. med. Sven Schulz**Acting Head,
Institute of General
Practice and Family
Medicine





## **Research News**

#### 2nd wave to begin in autumn

# impfen60+

The last influenza season marked the beginning of the impfen60+campaign. On the basis of the first evaluations, the intervention is being adjusted to address even more people in Thuringia.

The second campaign wave will begin in autumn 2018. Up to then, various events (among other, the 28th Erfurter Impftag (Erfurt Vaccination Day, workshops of KV Thüringen), information leaflets will be available.

Contact: Josephine.Roemhild@-med.uni-jena.de

# Advancement of Qualitative Research

On 11 April 2018, a workshop on qualitative research methods in general medical sciences was held at our Institute. Dr. Katrina Turner, Head of "Centre for Academic Primary Care (CAPC)" of Bristol University, was the guest lecturer. In her introductory lecture she emphasised, above all, the importance of qualitative evaluation within quantitative surveys; subsequently, she gave valuable advices to three projects from Jena which were presented. This laid the foundations for a possible future cooperation of the two departments.

Contact: Konrad.Schmidt@med. uni-jena.de

### 3. Health Services Research - Meeting at UKJ

Even though the W2 Professorship for Health Services Research at the Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine has been vacant since 1 April 2018, we continue to organise the regular meetings of researchers at UKJ. To respond to the growing significance of health services research in Germany, which is also emphasised by the willingness of the Grand Coalition to continue the GKV Innovation Fund up to 2022, at least for the time being, we wish to promote the integration of local research activities in that field. After a third meeting on 25 April 2018 we will share ideas regarding the required qualifications of a successor of the vacant position of a W2 Professorship for Health Servies Research during the next meeting in autumn. Invitations will be sent in due time.

Contact: Antje.Freytag@med.uni-jena.de

# **Current Publications from the Institute**

Hiller TS, Freytag A, Breitbart J et al.
Die Jena Angst-Monitoring-Liste
(JAMoL) – ein Instrument zur
evidenzbasierten Behandlung
von Panikstörung mit oder ohne
Agoraphobie in der Hausarztpraxis. Z
Evid Fortbild Qual Gesundhwes 2018.

Holzer J, Sauerbrey U. 24-Stunden-Kitas. Eine empirische Untersuchung auf Basis der Grounded Theory. Zeitschrift für Sozialpädagogik. 2018;16(1):72-89. Salm F, Schneider S, Schmücker K, Petruschke I et al. Antibiotic prescribing behavior among general practitioners – a questionnaire-based study in Germany. BMC Infect Dis. 2018;18(1):208.

Wolf F, Heinzel-Gutenbrunner M, Becker K. Retrospektive Erfassung von ADHS-Symptomen in der Kindheit. Nervenarzt 2018;89(3):327-34. Programme of the 8th Thuringia Day of Primary Care and 10 Year Anniversary of the Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine



#### **Key Topic: Infectious Diseases in a GP Practice**

08:30 - 08:45

#### Opening

Dr. Schulz and Prof. Müller

08:45 - 10:30

#### **Lectures for Doctors:**

Person-centred diabetes care, necessary and feasible / How to continue after metformin? / Type-2-Diabetes: diverging department-related recommendations

## Advanced Training for Practice Nurses and Diabetes Advisors:

Hygienic measures in the practice and patient education

11:00 - 12:30

#### **Ceremonial Act**

Minister Werner / Dr. Lundershausen / Dr. Rommel / Dr. Zitterbart / Prof. Rosenthal / Prof. Vollmar / Prof. Gensichen / Prof. Gágyor / Prof. Simmenroth

12:30 - 13:30

Lunch Break

#### 13:30 - 14:15

#### **Advanced Training for Doctors:**

Osteoporosis and Vitamin D / NSAR vs. Antibiotics with uncomplicated urinary tract infection / Meeting of medical student trainers

# Advanced Training for Practice Nurses and Diabetes Advisors:

Home visits by nurse (I)

14:15 - 15:00

#### **Advanced Training for Doctors:**

"Point of care"-Testing / MRSA-eradication / Physical therapy with chronic pain (I)

## Advanced Training for Practice Nurses and Diabetes Advisors:

Home visits by nurse (II)

15:15 - 16:00

#### **Advanced Training for Doctors:**

Physical therapy with chronic pain (II) / Borreliosis / Antibiotic stewardship – an update

# Advanced Training for Practice Nurses and Diabetes Advisors:

Wound management

16:00 - 19:15

Further diabetology events

#### Venue:

Campus of Friedrich-Schiller-Universität, Ernst-Abbe-Platz, 07743 Jena Not sponsored by pharmaceutical industry, therefore, attendance fees will be charged.

Further details and registration:

http://www.dzt-kurse.de/

Contact: Institute of General Practice and Family Medicine, Jena University Hospital, Bachstr. 18, D-07743 Jena Tel.: +49 (0) 3641 9-395801, Mail: Allgemeinmedizin@-med.uni-jena.de, Homepage: www.uniklinikum-jena.de/allgemeinmedizin